Cryptosporidium outbreak linked to Cowbridge Farm lamb feeding rises to 47 cases
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An investigation has been initiated by Public Health Wales following an outbreak of a parasitic infection associated with calf and lamb feeding sessions at Cowbridge Farm Shop, located in the Vale of Glamorgan. Initially reported on Wednesday, the number of individuals believed to have contracted the infection has surged from 28 to 47, with health officials anticipating additional cases will emerge in the coming weeks.
The infection in question is caused by Cryptosporidium, a parasite commonly linked to gastrointestinal illnesses. It is often transmitted through contact with animals, especially young livestock. Symptoms of infection can include watery diarrhoea, stomach pain, nausea, and typically manifest between two to ten days following exposure, with the duration extending up to two weeks.
In light of the rising case numbers, Cowbridge Farm Shop has voluntarily halted all public animal feeding activities and is cooperating fully with the ongoing investigation led by Public Health Wales. Su Mably, a consultant in health protection with the agency, remarked on the situation, stating, “We are continuing to investigate this outbreak with our partners.” Mably further noted that while the infection tends to be mild for most individuals, it poses greater health risks for young children and those with compromised immune systems.
Public Health Wales has advised visitors who feel unwell after attending the farm to consult their GP or contact NHS 111. The health agency has also cautioned the public to be aware of the potential health risks associated with petting farms, particularly advising pregnant women to avoid contact with newborn lambs during lambing season.
As the investigation continues, health officials are urging vigilance in monitoring symptoms, especially among those who have interacted with the animals at Cowbridge Farm Shop. The situation underscores the need for proper health awareness and hygiene practices when visiting livestock farms.
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